

NORTH REGION CLAY PIGEON SHOOTING ASSOCIATION

MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD 7TH OCTOBER AT ST GEORGE HOTEL, HARROGATE

PRESENT: N HIRST – CHAIRMAN R BLACKER
 T BENSON – VICE CHAIRMAN T HEEKS
 K STOKER – TREASURER I MULLARKEY
 L BLACKER – SECRETARY E BELL
 S WILKINSON N FOWLER
 B HART P THOMPSON
 P CHAPLOW T DEAKIN

1. OPENING REMARKS

The Chairman opened the meeting at 1930 hrs and thanked everyone for attending.

2. APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Apologies were received from Nick Truter who was away on Business and M Plant. M Midgeley, A Henry, G Jones did not attend.

3. MINUTES OF LAST MEETING

The minutes of the meeting held on 29th July were proposed as a true record on the proposal of S Wilkinson seconded by T Heeks and passed unanimously.

4. MATTERS ARISING

4.1 Regional Website

P Thompson had contacted the Accountants about advertising and was told we would be liable for corporation tax.

ACTION: P THOMPSON TO CHECK THROUGH DOCUMENTS

4.4 Worsley Grange

This ground would hopefully be registered early next year.

15. Changes to Regional Articles

Tony Heeks/K Stoker to speak to CPSA.

5. TREASURERS REPORT

The Treasurer reported that there was £5253.76 in the Building Society account and £4,765.88 in the current account giving a total of £10,019.64.

All the Team cheques had been sent out at a total cost of £2,464.

EYGC are now in administration. We have received confirmation of what they owe and have put a claim for this amount with the Administrator which has been acknowledged.

6. MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE REPORT

Attached is a copy of the notes from T Heeks.

6.1 Technical Manager

A discussion took place as to whether the CPSA needed a Technical Manager. The majority of the Committee said we didn't need one but it was up to the CEO to form his own structure. Mr Heeks would take this information back to HQ.

PROPOSER: B HART

SECONDER: S WILKINSON

6.2 European and World Events

P Chaplow asked for confirmation as to what and who would be funded.

ACTION: T HEEKS

Defer item to subsidiary team members

7. SPORTS ENGLAND FUNDING FOR SHOOTING FOR YORKSHIRE AND NORTH EAST

Notes from M Plant attached.

8. NORTH OF ENGLAND AWARDS FOR MAJOR CHAMPIONSHIPS/INTERNATIONAL WINNERS FOR 2010

This was being compiled by K Stoker.

9. COUNTY AND REGIONAL BADGES

It was discussed about redesigning the badges. T Heeks said he would contact someone he knew to find out where they had their badges made.

ACTION: T HEEKS

10. REGIONAL COACHING AND COURSES

List attached.

11. REPORTS FROM SELECTION SHOOTS

DTL - Nothing to report
SKEET - Nothing to report
SPORTING - Jack Garside won individual colts at the British Sporting.
Congratulations to him.
BALLTRAP - To be held 9/10th October

12. CORRESPONDENCE

A letter had been received from Penrith Gun Club requesting they be considered for next years fixture list.

ACTION: N HIRST TO COMMUNICATE TO PENRITH

13.. ANY OTHER BUSINESS

P Thompson was disappointed that not enough coverage had been given to the Double Trap at the Commonwealth Games.

It was mentioned that the last set of minutes hadn't been published on the website.

ACTION: L BLACKER – THIS HAS NOW BEEN RECTIFIED AND ALL THE MINUTES ARE NOW ON THE WEBSITE

A request that AOB be put back on the agenda.

PROPOSER: B HART

SECONDER: S WILKINSON

Voted for unanimously.

N Fowler said he went to NOE Championships ZZ at A6 and there were no badges. This was because it wasn't on this years fixture list!

ACTION: N HIRST TO SPEAK TO KEN

1 Mullarkey said that we needed to get the badge situation sorted out for next year. This was agreed on unanimously.

P Chaplow wanted to know if a person nominated on to the Committee was able to sit on the top table. ANSWER YES

The meeting was closed at 21.25 hrs

L BLACKER
SECRETARY
20.10.10